
WHEREAS the Mayor, Members of Council and staff at the City of Mississauga are 
saddened to learn of the passing of Stanko Perkovic, a retired City of Mississauga 
employee who passed away on November 4, 2022 
 
AND WHEREAS Stanko worked as a Facility Operator at the Mississauga Valley 
Community Centre from 1978 through 2002. 
 
AND WHEREAS in his retirement, Stan was an avid fisherman who enjoyed spending 
time at his cottage and his annual spring visit to St. Pete’s Beach in Florida. 
 
AND WHEREAS Stan will be remembered by all who knew him as a kind, generous, 
and honest person.  Stan was a devoted husband of 52 years to Katy, loving father to 
Stephanie Cox and son-in-law Rob Cox, Mississauga Fire and Emergency Services, 
and grandfather to Nathan and Rachel. 
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that sincere condolences be extended on behalf 
of the Mayor, Members of Council and staff of the City of Mississauga to the Perkovic 
family. 
 
  
 
 
 

 

 16.4. 


